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Again this year the building projects completed brought dramatic changes to 

our building. 

 A new main stage curtain was altered and installed on the new track system, 

changing the look of the stage dramatically.   

 The walls of the auditorium were painted after the proscenium and wall 

plaster was repaired.  

 The millwork of the auditorium, including the doors under the stage, was 

cleaned, repaired and refinished.  

 The entire auditorium and stage floors were cleaned, repaired, resurfaced, 

sealed and finish coated.  

 New sun blocking shades were installed on all windows in the auditorium and 

blackout  shades installed in the art/music room.  

 A new ADA compliant rest room has been framed, wired and plumbed on the 

second floor and awaits L&I inspection for completion. 

 Plumbing and wiring has been roughed in to the snack area and also awaits 

inspection for completion. 

 The most time consuming task has been working with the architects and 

engineers, determining the location and design of an elevator in the building 

with funds provided by the Direct Appropriation  from Commerce Community 

Capital Facilities grant.  The final design is complete for the elevator and all 

ADA accesses. The project bid request packages are being sent out with bids to 

be received by November 20, 2015.   

 The building committee would like to thank everyone for their encouragement 

and support and hundreds of hours labor provided  this year to make all these 

projects happen.  

Sincerely,  

GORDON HERRON  


